
Kenai Peninsula Borough 
Community & Fiscal Projects 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: Brent Johnson, Assembly President 
Members, Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly 

THRU: Charlie Pierce, Mayor 

FROM: 

DATE: 

Rachel Chaffee, Community & Fiscal Projects Manager 

April 7, 2022 

RE: Resolution 2022- , Authorizing the Application of Community 
Development Block Grant for Ninilchik Fire Station COVID Safety 
Improvements (Mayor) 

The Community Development Block Grant-Coronavirus is a grant issued by the 
State of Alaska, Department of Commerce, Community, and Economic 
Development. It is a pass-through grant from the United States Department of 
Housing and Urban Development (HUD). It is limited to communities that are listed 
by the HUD as Low to Moderate Income communities.  

Ninilchik is a community within the Kenai Peninsula Borough that qualifies under 
the grant criteria and qualifiable expenses requirements, to wit: the community 
fire station has a need for COVID safety improvements. Therefore, Ninilchik’s 
COVID safety improvements will be the identified project for this grant.  

In order to apply for this grant, the granting agency has the requirement that the 
Assembly authorize the Mayor to apply for the grant, and the project. 

Your consideration of this resolution is appreciated. 
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